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Jeans ad not inappropriate 
The Advertising Standards Board has dismissed complaints against an advertisement for Lee Jeans, finding that it is neither inappropriately sexual nor demeaning to women.

The outdoor advertisement features a young woman lying down, looking towards the camera with an open mouth and holding a lollipop to her tongue. She is wearing denim shorts and a blue, striped top which is unbuttoned. 
A number of complainants claimed the ad contained sexually explicit pictures and inferences and that the image portrayed women as sexual objects.
The Advertising Standards Board acknowledged that there were sexual overtones in the model’s pose however it did not consider the representation to be inappropriately or unacceptably sexual.

The Board also considered the issue of the portrayal of women and decided that the image of an attractive young woman in a confident and sexy pose was not demeaning to women, nor did it encourage violence against women.

The Lee Jeans campaign involving other images has attracted some media coverage however the Board stresses that it has only received complaints about this one particular advertisement. A copy of the ad is attached.

At its September meeting, the Board also considered two cases of complaints about the depiction of smoking in advertising. A catalogue for Rusty Clothing used images of young people at parties, drinking alcohol and smoking. The Board considered the use of smoking to be incidental to the main purpose of the catalogue: the range of clothing.

However, another ad for George Gross clothing, which featured a young female modelling a white suit holding what appeared to be a cigarette, was considered to be in breach of the Advertiser Code of Ethics. 
The Advertising Standards Board found that the imitation of smoking was central, not incidental, to the image. The Board stated that the community does not tolerate images which promote smoking as glamorous and cool.     

A list of the 49 ads considered by the Board at its September meeting can be viewed on the Advertising Standards Bureau website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. Media are encouraged to subscribe to the ASB newsletter and media releases via the website.
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